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The below is attributable to Spokesperson Heather Nauert:

Secretary Michael R. Pompeo spoke today with Bahraini Crown Prince Salman bin
Hamad Al Khalifa. The Secretary and the Crown Prince discussed the importance
of reaching a political solution in Yemen, countering the Iranian regime’s
malign influence in the region, and other bilateral and regional issues.
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Office of the Spokesperson

Washington, DC
November 14, 2018

The Secretary’s Special Representative for Syria Engagement Ambassador James
Jeffrey will deliver remarks to the media on the way forward in Syria at 3:00
p.m. today, Wednesday, November 14, in the Press Briefing Room at the
Department of State.

This event is open press coverage. Journalists who plan to cover should be in
the Press Briefing Room by 2:50 p.m.

Media representatives may attend this event upon presentation of one of the
following: (1) a U.S. Government-issued photo media credential (e.g.,
Department of State, White House, Congress, Department of Defense or Foreign
Press Center), or (2) an official photo identification card issued by their
news organization, or (3) a letter from their employer on official letterhead
verifying their current employment as a journalist. Additionally, they must
present an official government photo identification card (i.e., U.S. driver’s
license or passport).

The event will be streamed live on www.state.gov.

For further information, please contact the Office of Press Relations at
(202) 647-2492 or PAPressDuty@state.gov.
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The below is attributable to Spokesperson Heather Nauert:

Deputy Secretary of State John J. Sullivan and Lao Foreign Minister
Saleumaxay Kommasith met November 14 on the margins of the East Asia Summit
in Singapore. The Deputy Secretary reaffirmed our ongoing commitment to the
U.S.-Laos Comprehensive Partnership, and underscored our desire to continue
to strengthen our bilateral engagement and commercial ties. The Lao Foreign
Minister confirmed Laos’ continued commitment to enforcing UNSC resolutions
on the DPRK. The Deputy Secretary also thanked the Foreign Minister for Laos’
support as the ASEAN Country Coordinator for the United States, underlining
that ASEAN is central to a free and open Indo-Pacific.
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November 13, 2018

The United States welcomes the conclusions announced by the Government of
Italy following the November 12-13 conference on Libya in Palermo, which
brought Libyan and international leaders together to advance our shared goal
of helping Libya’s institutions break their political deadlock and ensure a
secure and prosperous future for all Libyans. We strongly support UN Special
Representative of the Secretary-General (SRSG) Ghassan Salamé and the
recalibrated UN Action Plan he presented to the Security Council on November
8, which calls for a Libyan-led National Conference to be held in the first
weeks of 2019 and the subsequent electoral process to begin in the spring of
2019. We urge all Libyans to work constructively with SRSG Salamé toward the
goals of an inclusive constitutional process and credible, peaceful, and
well-prepared elections. The United States is committed to ensuring that all
those who undermine Libya’s peace, security, and stability will be held
accountable.

The Palermo conference underscored that achieving such progress will require
sustained attention to the economic and security aspects of the conflict. We
are encouraged by the commitment of the Government of National Accord to
accelerate implementation of comprehensive monetary and subsidy reforms,
which Libya urgently needs to stabilize its economy. Equally critical is
promoting greater transparency of Libya’s economic institutions, including
the Central Bank of Libya. These reforms will support much-needed
conversation among Libyans about enhancing fiscal transparency and promoting
a more equitable distribution of the country’s oil resources. The United
States stands ready to support this economic dialogue, at Libya’s request and
in close coordination with the UN Support Mission for Libya (UNSMIL), the
World Bank, and the International Monetary Fund. We also commend SRSG
Salamé’s leadership in de-escalating violence in Tripoli and UNSMIL’s ongoing
partnership with the Government of National Accord to put in place more
durable security arrangements for the Libyan capital. We welcome the
important steps taken by Prime Minister Fayez al-Sarraj to begin establishing
capable, national security forces under civilian control.

The United States is proud to stand with all Libyans who are prepared to
seize this critical opportunity to set their country on course for a brighter
future for all of its citizens. The Libyan people have suffered far too long
with insecurity; corruption by political elites and armed groups, who
continue to plunder resources that rightfully belong to all Libyans; and a
lack of economic opportunities and basic services. They deserve better.

Finally, the United States extends its deep appreciation to the Government of
Italy for its leadership in hosting this important event. We look forward to
continuing our close partnership with all of our international partners as
the Libyan people strive to realize a stable and unified government, which
must ultimately stand on its own against terrorism and provide security and



prosperity for all Libyans.
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2:44 p.m. EST

MS NAUERT: Good afternoon, everybody. Hope you’re all doing well. Great
to see you again.


